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Certificate for Public Convenience and Necessity to Construct Landfill 

Data Request No.: MPSC 0017 - Claire Eubanks 

Please provide a discussion of the permitting and operational history of the Sioux Power Plant 
Utility Waste landfill, include any Letters of Warning or Notice of Violations issued by MDNR. 

RESPONSE: ( do.lotedit or aaetetliis line ()J: anYthing above thi.s) ... 
Prepared By: Paul Pike 
Title: Environmental Science Executive 
Date: 4-4-2013 

In March 2008, MDNR issued to Ameren Missouri a permit to construct a utility waste 
landfill (UWL) located at the Sioux Power Plant. The UWL manages disposal material 
from the flue gas desulfurization system ("FGD" or "scrubber") and coal combustion 
waste. Operation of the UWL commenced in late 2010 following MDNR issuance of an 
Operating Permit in July 2010 and St. Charles County's issuance of a Solid Waste 
Facility license in November of that year. In April of2011, Ameren Missouri submitted 
a permit modification to begin the construction of a dry cell, and MDNR issued its 
approval in February 2013. Construction of the dry cell should begin the summer of 
2013. 

No Letters of Warning or Notices of Violation have been issued by MDNR concerning 
the operation of the Sioux Utility Waste landfill. 
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